Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 29th January, 2007


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Sure Start Children’s Centre,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

29th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Aled Owen - Walkden High - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Alice Smyth and Les Turner
Betty Houghton 
} Cawdor Street Allotment Association

Mike Houghton
}

Cath Hamilton - Kenyon Residents’ Association

Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church

Irene Turton
} Mount Skip Residents’ Association

J. Hunt
}

Sylvia Phillips
} St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Mavis Bonney
}

Jennifer Reynolds - Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association

Ida Seddon - Rydal Crescent and Elected Governor of 



Hope Hospital Trust

Mavis Whitehead 
} St. Paul’s Youth Club

John Makin

}

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


Chris Fielding - Headteacher - North Walkden Primary


Josie Browne - Community Representative


Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police


G. Winstanley 
} Armitage Residents’ Association 


B. Welch

}


B. Whitley 

}


Jay Brennan - Salford Primary Care Trust


John Jamieson - New Peel Residents’ Association


Adrian Brocklehurst - Walkden Labour Party


Laura Lynott - Salford Advertiser 


T. Zeolane - NPRA


Karen Crook
} Local Resident


E. Jackson
}


L. Gaskell
}


E. Dunbar
}


H. Redgrave
}


B. Nice
}


A. Pearson
}


P. Jackson
}


G. Jackson
}


R. Nice
}


J.M. Jackson
}

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager


Glenis Harrisson 
} Salford Youth Service


Lesley Shames
}


Jess Haywood
}


Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker


Nikki Park - Senior Committee Officer

76.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington, Pat Ryan and Stan Witkowski, and Shirley Atkinson, Brenda Lees, Lindsay Dakers and Neil Ashmall.

77.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 27th November, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

78.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 57(a) - Local Bus Services

Following the meeting held on 16th November, 2006, at which First had agreed to undertake a number of reviews with regard to local bus services, the Neighbourhood Manager circulated a report on behalf of Simon Bennett, the Network Director of First in Manchester, which provided an update in relation to the proposed changes.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) First had already undertaken a survey to review the options, as detailed in the report, and the results were currently being analysed in order for a conclusion to be reached during February, 2007, (b) First had indicated that services 553 and 554 were both financially poor performing routes, and were therefore, being reviewed to identify whether any changes should be introduced, which would be registered by 16th February, 2007, for implementation with effect from 15th April, 2007, and (c) it was proposed that a follow up meeting be held involving First, the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive, and local Councillors in February, 2007.


Reference was made to (i) the work undertaken by residents’ groups in producing the petition, (ii) the proposals for a link feeder bus, and the need for them to be accessible for all, (iii) the link bus service, and whether this would actually work on local estates, as there would need to be an increased number of buses available and this would increase costs, (iv) Lancashire Martyrs, which was due to close, therefore, there would be a greater demand on bus services, (v) concerns with regard to the proposed removal of the 553 and 554 bus services,  (vi) the proposed changes, and the need for First to consider the full situation and its impact on the area, (vii) the number 36 bus service, as this was the only one available for the Armitage and Kenyon Way Estates, and (viii) the need for bus services to be accessible and available for young people. 


The Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he would submit the comments raised at the meeting to be held with First and local Councillors in February, 2007.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the minutes of the meeting held with First on 16th November, 2006, be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, for information.


(b)
Minute 57(c) - Building Schools for the Future

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) an outline planning application, with all matters reserved, including access, would be considered at the meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 1st February, 2007, (b) there had been a number of objections from residents around Mereclough Avenue, and further work had been commissioned with regard to access, transport and road safety issues, and (c) there was a commitment to involve residents, the wider community, pupils, teachers and parents from the school in the detailed application.


Councillor Iain Lindley indicated that he had attended a residents’ meeting at Walkden High School, on 24th January, 2007, at which strong views were expressed which needed to be taken into consideration.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(c)
Minute 59 - Minutes of the Meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden 



Executive Group - Longshaw Drive Site

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a meeting had been held involving a variety of agencies on 26th January, 2007, at which a number of ideas were discussed, and it was envisaged that a plan and vision for the site would be developed in the near future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Minute 67 - Community Action Plan - Update

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Community Action Plan had been circulated to all directorates, and comments were expected back in February, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(e)
Minute 69 - Opencast Coal Mining - Update 

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that Anthony Stephenson of Urban Vision had provided an update with regard to opencast coal mining, indicating that (a) there was not a great deal happening in the Salford area of the Cutacre site at the present time, as work had commenced at the end of July, 2006, in Bolton, (b) discussions with regard to the provision of a security bond to cover any restoration costs of the site (if UK Coal were to collapse) were reaching a close between Salford City Council, Bolton Metropolitan Borough Council, Wigan Metropolitan Borough Council, and UK Coal ,and that bond had been agreed at £2.5M, the legal documents had been prepared and would be ready for sealing imminently, (c) archaeological works were due to commence at Wharton Hall during spring, 2007, (d) during the summer of 2007 approximately two hectares of soil stripping would take place south of the Cutacre tip, which was within Salford, and (e) further updates could be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee as and when considered necessary.


Cath Hamilton indicated that it had been suggested that roman artefacts had been discovered during the works on the Cutacre site, and the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he would seek an update, as archaeological work was due to be undertaken at Wharton Hall.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

79.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/


WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, held on 11th January, 2007, be noted.

80.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 67 - Walkden District Centre

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) an update had been provided at the meeting of the Executive Group, containing specific details of a conversation held with Mr. Carney of Taylor and Company, and in addition this had been included within a neighbourhood walkabout with the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive, and (b) in relation to the concerns raised with regard to the pavement/road at the entrance, Urban Vision were working with the developer, to resolve the safety issues and an agreement would be signed in the near future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 68 - Anti-Social Behaviour - Meeting with the 



Lead Member for Housing Services

Councillor Alice Smyth reported that (a) whilst the meeting with the Lead Member for Housing Services had not taken place, progress had been made, as the utilities had now been disconnected in the Fairhurst area, and it was hoped that demolition would take place in the near future, and (b) a tour had been arranged with the Chief Executive and the Leader of the Council, involving Ward Councillors, to discuss the concerns in the area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

81.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE

Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Crack house notice and its impact on the area

· Operation Brocade 

· Congregation of young people causing anti-social behaviour, and the action being taken to deal with this 

· Manchester Road, and the reduction in anti-social behaviour 

· Operation Ornate 

· Warrant issued on a regular basis 

· Action against burglary - night time operation 

· Allocation of three police motorbikes in the area for the next five weekends 

· Beat sweep operation to commence on 5th February, 2007, which would include a range of activities for Little Hulton and the Mount Skip area, the main focus being around the Kenyon Estate

· Allocation of three more Community Police Support Officers for the area


Andy Sutcliffe stressed the importance of the need for information to be reported to the police to enable action to be taken, and indicated that information could be reported on an anonymous basis, and informants were protected.


Reference was made to (a) the reporting of information to the police, as residents often felt they were disadvantaged, as they did not know the names of the individuals involved, (b) concerns in relation to police vehicles parking on Laurel Drive, and (c) difficulties experienced by residents in contacting the police to report anti-social behaviour.


Andy Sutcliffe indicated that (i) each Community Police Support Officer had been issued with a mobile telephone, and could therefore, be contacted direct, however, if problems were being experienced, a resident would be able to contact himself on his direct line number, (856-5283), or the Community Beat number (856-5284), and (ii) action would be taken in relation to the concerns raised with regard to police vehicles parking on Laurel Drive.


RESOLVED:
THAT Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided.

82.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service

Jess Haywood gave a presentation on the Ocean Youth Trust Project detailing (a) the number of young people involved in the project and the variety of activities which were carried out, (b) the partners involved in establishing the project, (c) the comments from the young people involved, and the learning outcomes, and (d) how the project was linked to the Duke of Edinburgh Award.


Reference was made to the young people involved in the project and how they were selected.


Glenis Harrisson reported that the Youth Service had open access to its facilities, and the vast majority of young people involved were well behaved, however, work was also undertaken with those who had experienced a troubled life, and specific projects were established to help them.


Glenis Harrisson provided an update in relation to the current youth activities in the area, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Bridgewater Youth Centre 

· Greenheys Youth Centre 

· Detached Work Team 

· Friday Nights - Parr Fold Park 


Cath Hamilton referred to an off-licence in Walkden which displayed a notice indicating that alcohol would not be served to anyone under the age of 25, and questioned whether this restriction could be placed on all other shop premises.  Andy Sutcliffe indicated that such policies were introduced by the shop owners themselves, however, if any problems had been identified, then restrictions could be placed on them by the Licensing Regulatory Panel.


Ida Seddon reported on a new pyramid scheme which was due to commence at Wharton County Primary School which provided a playgroup facility after school hours.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Glenis Harrisson and Jess Haywood be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT the young people involved in the Ocean Youth Trust Project be congratulated on their achievements.


(b)
General

Councillor Vincent Devine reported that local residents had organised a petition objecting to the proposed erection of a telephone mast on the old Co-op building site, on Laurel Drive, Little Hulton, and indicated that the petition would be presented at the next meeting of Council.


Reference was made to the proposed telephone mast and residents’ strong objections, and it was reported that the applicant had only sent correspondence to three households, therefore, a petition had been organised detailing their concerns. 


The Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he was aware of the concerns raised and these had been forwarded to the Development Control Team of Urban Vision.


The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update in respect of a number of issues including:-

· A Partnership Approach to Reducing Vehicle Crime in Salford - workshop to be held on 6th February, 2007, at the Armitage Social Club, Madamswood Road, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.

· Community newsletter - people were encouraged to read the newsletter and provide comments on how communication could be improved 

· Linear Walkway refurbishment - the first phase was nearing completion from the Bolton boundary to Cleggs Lane, and funding had been secured for up to £250,000 to refurbish, as a cycleway, the stretch from Cleggs Lane to Hilton Lane.  Schools/ community groups were encouraged to be involved in the project, to enable it to be used and respected as a resource for the area

· Longshaw Drive - work was due to commence during February half-term, and this would involve a road closure, and the materials to be used would be stone mastic asphalt.  Josie Browne indicated that information had been sought confirming that access would be maintained whilst work was being carried out

· Beat Sweep Operation - activity planned from 5th to 16th February with surgeries at Kenyon Residents’ building from 13th to 15th, from 2.00 p.m. to 4.30 p.m.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact the Development Control Team of Urban Vision to obtain a response in relation to the concerns raised with regard to the proposed telephone mast on Laurel Drive.

83.
SURE START CHILDREN’S CENTRE


Paul Walsh, Acting Locality Sure Start Manager, provided information with regard to the Children’s Centre, indicating that (a) following the decision to build the Children’s Centre, numerous parents were involved in the process, and a strong management team was established to help drive the development of services, (b) the building was a symbol of community involvement, (c) parents were involved in the selection of the architects, (d) following the construction of the building a considerable amount of work was carried out to develop the range of services, and since its opening, a team of staff had been steadily established, enabling a variety of services to be made available/ delivered, (e) further services would be made available and would continue to develop over time, (f) it was proposed that there would be 16 children’s centres established within Salford by March, 2008, one of which would be in Walkden, and it was proposed to work closely with appropriate agencies with regard to its construction, and (g) if an update was required at a future meeting with regard to the operation of the centre, it would be beneficial to involve a number of parents, so they can inform Members of their own experiences/thoughts.


In response to a question raised with regard to the age group involved at the centre, Paul Walsh reported that it was currently 0 - 5 years at the Little Hulton Sure Start Children’s Centre, however, other services would cover a wider age group.


RESOLVED:
THAT Paul Walsh be thanked for the information provided.

84.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP - 


8TH JANUARY, 2007

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 8th January, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 8th January, 2007, be endorsed.

85.
FRIENDS OF WALKDEN STATION

Councillor Iain Lindley reported that (a) there would be a meeting of the Friends of Walkden Station on 30th January, 2007, at the Walkden Royal British Legion, Wilfred Road, Walkden, commencing at 7.00 p.m., (b) it was considered that Walkden Station was an under used resource, which had a huge potential to be a valuable facility for the area, however, there were a number of issues which needed to be addressed, (c) officers of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive would attend the meeting to provide guidance on what the Friends Group could achieve, and (d) Friends of Walkden Station could act as a lobbying group to request the improvements required to the station.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

86.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements :-

· Friends of Walkden Station 

· Ocean Youth Trust Project

· Beat Sweep Operation 

· Reducing Vehicle Crime Event

· Linear Walkway Refurbishment 

87.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 26TH MARCH, 2007

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Library and Information Services be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 26th March, 2007.




(2) THAT any additional items be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

88.
COW LANE, WALKDEN

Ida Seddon reported that concerns had been expressed with regard to the flooding on the Cow Lane footpath, as it was impossible to walk along, and a letter had been produced by the local residents of Hope Fold requesting that action be taken.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

89.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 26th March, 2007, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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